Granite State PNHP/NHMS Single Payer Study Group   

Minutes 3/20/2008

Attendance: David Golden, Grethe Golden, H. Dixon Turner, Gary Sobelson, John Swartz, Marcosa Santiago, David Ecklein, Camilla Jones.

This is the first joint meeting of the Granite State PNHP and the New Hampshire Medical Society Single Payer Study Group. On March 12, 2008, the NHMS Single Payer Study Group was created at the NHMS Council Meeting. The purpose of the Group will be to study national and state single payer health care reform proposals, inform the NHMS membership through NHMS communication mechanisms and present such information to the NHMS Council to allow for advocacy consideration. Our group will begin to prepare information for inclusion in the NHMS Newsletter, particularly focusing on providing information on the contents of HR 676 and the results of the NH Physician Survey.

Copies were distributed of the By-Laws that have been adopted for the Granite State Physicians for a National Health Program.

Dr. Santiago and Dr. Sobelson will collaborate in developing language for a health care resolution, similar to that of the ACP,  that could be introduced to medical specialty groups. 

Dr. Santiago announced that she was requested by the Plymouth Area Democrats (PAD) to submit a platform addressing Health Care to be submitted to the Democrat Party Platform Committee. 
Dr. Golden is providing information to the National PNHP and will be participating in the PNHP radio initiatives. Dr. Golden also is willing to make presentations to business groups.

Dr. Turner shared a Letter to the Editor he prepared that included results of the Physician Survey.

Mr. Swartz will gather contact information on business groups so that we can pursue presentations to these groups.

Dr. Jones will contact PNHP regarding development of the Granite State Chapter web site.

Dr. Sobelson and Dr. Savage will present results of the NH Physician Survey to the NH Pediatric Society on June 11, 2008 in Manchester.

The next meeting will be held on Thursday April 17, 2008 at 6 PM at the NH Medical Society, 7 North Main Street, Concord, NH.

Submitted by Camilla D. Jones, MD

